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Office Hours 
Monday-Thursday:  9:30 - 4:30 

 

Friday:  9:30 - 12:30 
 
 
 

Confession   
Saturday:  4:00 - 4:30 pm 

Religious Education: September to May for K5 through 
Grade 8. 
Youth Groups: Sundays, 6:00-7:30, September-April 
for Middle School Youth. 
RCIA: Sept. through May - Meets on First and Third 
Thursdays of each month at 6:30 p.m. 

The Greenwood Catholic Women’s Club meets the second Wednesday of 
each month, September through May, with a “social” at 6:30 and meeting 
beginning at 7:00. It is open to all women of the Church.  
Baptism: Parents must be registered in the  parish for 3 months and attend a 
baptism preparation class. Call the church office to sign up.* 
Marriage Preparation: Call Father Tebalt at least 6 months prior to your    
wedding date to schedule an  appointment.  
Pastoral Care: Holy Communion may be received at home, in a nursing 
home or in the hospital. If you find you are unable to attend Mass and want to  
receive  Communion, you or an immediate family member may call the office 
to make the necessary  arrangements. 
Anointing of the Sick:  Those who may be in danger of death should  receive 
the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick promptly by contacting  the parish 
or Father Tebalt at church  after the weekend Masses. 
Facilities: The facilities and services of Our Lady of Lourdes are available to 
active members who fulfill the requirements. This includes the use of the 
church for all Sacramental Events. 
Diocesan Office of Child Protection: Our Lady of Lourdes and the Diocese 
of Charleston are committed to ensuring a safe environment for children. If 
you have any questions or  concerns, please contact Fr. Tebalt, or  the       
Diocesan Office of Child  Protection Services (843-261-0430) or Louisa   
Storey with  Diocesan Victim Assistance at 800-921-8122. 
An Active Parishioner at Our Lady of Lourdes is: 
�� Registered in the parish. 
�� A faithful attendant at Mass on Sundays (includes Vigil) and Holy Days. 
�� A supporter of the parish via tithing envelopes, personal checks or the 

parish on-line giving system 
�� A participant in at least one parish program, ministry or organization. 
*Please note: Those asked to serve as Baptismal Godparents and Confirma-
tion Sponsors must meet the requirements of being an active parishioners. 



�

FROM THE PASTORFROM THE PASTORFROM THE PASTOR   
 

Our Lenten journey is coming to its conclusion, and, with Palm Sunday, we have arrived at Holy Week.  As you know, 
the schedule during Holy Week alters considerably, so please be attentive to it: 
 

Tuesday, April 11: NO Daily Mass at 5:30 p.m.:  I will be returning from the Chrism Mass in Charleston. 
 

Wednesday, April 12: Daily Mass at 8:00 a.m., as usual. 
 

Thursday, April 13: Holy Thursday Evening Mass of the Lord’s Supper at 6:30 p.m.  Note that there is NO 5:30  
   p.m. Mass that day. 
 

Friday, April 14: Good Friday Liturgy at 3:00 p.m.  Note that there is NO 8:00 a.m. Mass that day — indeed  
   there are no Masses of any kind (even funeral Masses) anywhere in the world on Good Friday  
   and Holy Saturday. 
 

Saturday, April 15: Easter Vigil Mass at 7:00 p.m.  Note that there is NO 5:00 p.m. Mass that day.  Also note that  
   there are NO Confessions that day. 
 

Sunday, April 16: Easter Sunday Masses, as usual, at 9:30 a.m. in English and at 6:00 p.m. in Spanish. 
 

I welcome and encourage ALL altar servers who will be in town to serve at any or all of these Masses.  The more, the 
merrier, as it were.  Altar servers who want to serve the Triduum liturgies (Holy Thursday, Good Friday, and the Easter 
Vigil) are asked to be present for the practices.  Those practices are as follows: 
 
 For Holy Thursday, April 13, practice is at 5:45 p.m. that day for the Mass at 6:30 p.m. 
 For Good Friday, April 14, practice is at 2:00 p.m. that day for the Liturgy at 3:00 p.m. 
 For the Easter Vigil, Saturday April 15, practice is at 11:00 a.m. that day for the Mass at 7:00 p.m. 
 For Easter Sunday, April 16, at 9:30 a.m., NO practice is necessary. 
 
Finally, I ask volunteers who wish to assist in decorating the church for Easter to be here at the church at 10:00 a.m. on 
Saturday, April 15th.  Decorating usually takes about an hour to an hour and a half.  Your assistance will be greatly  
appreciated! 
 
Fr. Tebalt 

MASS INTENTIONS THIS WEEKMASS INTENTIONS THIS WEEKMASS INTENTIONS THIS WEEK    
Saturday  4/08 
   5:00 p.m.  †�Roberta Lovaty 
Sunday 4/09 
   9:30 a.m.  †��John Sexton 
   6:00 p.m.  (Spanish) Pro Populo 
Monday  4/10  No Mass  
Tuesday  4/11  No Mass at OLOL 
  11:00 a.m.  Chrism Mass in Charleston 
Wednesday  4/12 
    8:00 a.m.  Lorraine Corcoran 
Holy Thursday  4/13 
   6:30 p.m.  Priests of the Diocese 
Good Friday  4/14 
   3:00 p.m. Liturgy of the Lord’s Passion�
Easter Vigil   4/15 
   7:00 p.m. �New Converts 
Easter Sunday 4/16 
   9:30 a.m.  †��Ed Marut 
   6:00 p.m.  (Spanish) Pro Populo 
�

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE SICK AND SHUTPLEASE PRAY FOR THE SICK AND SHUTPLEASE PRAY FOR THE SICK AND SHUT ---INSINSINS   

Gertrude Lovaty 
Garson Aburto 

Ed McCormick,Sr. 
Andrew Wintercorn  
William McDermott 
Perfecta Thompson 

Sherry Fowler 
William Sexton 
Nancy Rooney 
Donna Brown 

Betty Oenbrink 
Sophie Kelly 

Sandy Moffett 
Cheryl Readett 
Tammy Watts 
Mary Murphy 

Karen Krug White 
Kathryn Krug Galanski  

Tom Mulvihill  
Sara Cushing 
Phil Risinger 

 

Bob Belmont 
Dee Mountford 

Lexi White 
Glenda Lominick 

Frank Welch 
Greg Smith 

John Nicholas 
Elaine Huntsberger 

Russell Fleming   
Betty Pierce 

Chris Langley 
Debbie Hodges 

George Bell 
Kevin Glenn 
Jean Powell 

Barbara Catania 
Frances Shea 
Lauryn Scafa 

Berta Cardenas 
Connie Ruiz 

Edward Hicks 
Tim Normile 

Margaret Mueller 
Janet Cuda 
Pat Reardon 
Ray Clark 
Jeffery Moorer 
Mary Weston 
Michael Meder 
Kay Ahlstrom 
Deanne Howard 
Edward Normile 
Daisy Rodgers  
Abigail  Schuster 
James Carter 
Carlito C. Cuentes 
Lucille Jesitus 
Ryan Elledge 
Anne Drummond 
Mary Jones 
Rosemary McHugh 
Andrew Norman 
Jeff Bolte 

Please pray for all our loved ones, including Adam J. Alex and Jordan Austin, serving with the armed forces,  
and for Kerry Ludwa, serving in Foreign Service in Afghanistan. 



   

     Horario de oficina para el Ministerio Hispano:  domingo y 
jueves:  4:00 p.m.– 8:00 p.m.  Para contrataciones de coro,  comu-
nicarse con el Sr. Jesus Avila - 864-561-4859.  
 

REQUISITOS PARA EL BAUTISMOREQUISITOS PARA EL BAUTISMOREQUISITOS PARA EL BAUTISMO    
     Los padres de familia deben de registrar el bautismo en la oficina 
con 3  meses de anticipación, también deben de participar y colaborar 
en la misa. La aplicación se llenará en persona con la secretaria    
Stefanie. Debe de traer el acta de nacimiento ORIGINAL del niño/a. 
 
 

CHARLAS PREBAUTISMALESCHARLAS PREBAUTISMALESCHARLAS PREBAUTISMALES    
               Segundo Martes de cada mes después de la misa. Para más in-
formación favor de comunicarse con el Sr. Ramiro 864-337-6833. 

      THE KNIGHTS’ CORNERTHE KNIGHTS’ CORNERTHE KNIGHTS’ CORNER    
  The Knights of Council 7129 wish to 
thank all our parishioners and others that 

participated in making our three Lenten Fish Fry 
Dinners a success again this year.  Proceeds from 
these dinners will be used to support the five 
seminarians our council supports.   
     Congratulations to Sir Knight Roger Larose, 
who is now an Honorary Member in the Fourth  
Degree of our Order. 
     Thursday, April 27, the Knights of Columbus 
will be holding their Annual Golf Tournament at 
The Patriot Golf Club at Grand Harbor.            
Additional information will be forthcoming.  

Second  Collection  today  for  the  Building  Fund...   

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ALLOPPORTUNITIES FOR ALLOPPORTUNITIES FOR ALL    
     The Monday Bible study continues to meet at 
10 a.m. and 6:30 p.m. weekly.   
     The Prayer Group meets second and fourth 
Tuesdays each month in the Family Room (off the 
Narthex) after the 5:30 pm Mass. 

ATTENTION HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTSATTENTION HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTSATTENTION HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS    
    Don’t miss the opportunity to deepen your faith 
following  Sunday morning Mass - in the Family 
Room. Contact Robert Rooney for more details. 

ALL MEN OF THE PARISHALL MEN OF THE PARISHALL MEN OF THE PARISH    
               Men of the parish, join  the Knights of Colum-
bus on Wednesday, April 19, if you want to learn 
more about becoming a Knight.  Our Council will 
be holding an informational/social dinner in St. 
Bernadette Hall beginning at 6 PM.  Contact Lee 
Van Voris at 864-543-7671, Walt  Lordemann at 
864-553-4595 or Russ Kapperman at 864-341-
1752. Dress is business casual.  

THAT MAN IS YOUTHAT MAN IS YOUTHAT MAN IS YOU  
...will resume in the fall for Year Three. 

MASS INTENTIONSMASS INTENTIONSMASS INTENTIONS   
      Please contact the church office if you would 
like to schedule a Mass Intention. 

COMMUNITY LENTEN PILGRIMAGECOMMUNITY LENTEN PILGRIMAGECOMMUNITY LENTEN PILGRIMAGE    
     This Wednesday, April 12, meeting at St. Mark 
Methodist Church, Greenwood. Lunch will be served 
at 12N and 1 p.m.  Lenten service is at 12:30 p.m. 

WEEKLY COLLECTIONSWEEKLY COLLECTIONSWEEKLY COLLECTIONS    
April 1 / 2 

Attendance: 1160    Collection:  $15,805.61 
Building Fund :  $92.50 

(Totals include on-line giving as well as memorial gifts.) 

CROSS ROADS PREGNANCY CENTERCROSS ROADS PREGNANCY CENTERCROSS ROADS PREGNANCY CENTER   
               Don’t forget to return your baby bottles for the 
crisis pregnancy center to the marked receptacles 
in the narthex. 

GREAT ADVERTISING OPPORTUNITY  GREAT ADVERTISING OPPORTUNITY  GREAT ADVERTISING OPPORTUNITY     
    Mark Fitzgerald, our representative with Diocesan Publications 
will be visiting Greenwood  April 18-20.  If you have any     
questions about or interest in advertising on the back of the 
weekly OLOL bulletin, please feel free to contact him at 404-307
-7016 or email him:  mfitzgerald@diocesan.com. 

THANK YOU!THANK YOU!THANK YOU!    
     The family of Gloria Reynolds wishes to thank the parish 
members for their many kind and loving expressions of           
sympathy, and for the prayerful support of their family during this 
very difficult time.  And above all they wish to express their  
overwhelming appreciation for your calls, cards, tender care and    
support, affection, friendship, and prayers for their beloved 
mother during her illness.  Your gracious compassion will be  
remembered always. 

WOMEN’S CLUB NEWSWOMEN’S CLUB NEWSWOMEN’S CLUB NEWS  
    GCWC yard sale - May 27!  For furniture/appliance pick up, 
call Annemarie Humm, at 704.236.8759 or June Elmblad at 
864.993.9625. Your help and donations are needed!  

YOUTH GROUP NEWSYOUTH GROUP NEWSYOUTH GROUP NEWS 
     Middle school students come join the youth group on Sunday 
nights 6-7:30 for food, fellowship, faith, and fun. 

UPCOMING IN  THE  DIOCESEUPCOMING IN  THE  DIOCESEUPCOMING IN  THE  DIOCESE  
Catholic Engaged Encounter Weekend on the following dates: St. Mary 
Magdalene, Simpsonville on April 29-30, Our Lady of the Hills, Columbia 
on June 3-4, and St. Andrews, Clemson on July 29-30. Please see the web 
site at: www.cee-sc.org for more information and to register.  
 

Journey of Hope Conference for Divorce Recovery,   Charleston,  Aug.  
4-6, Charleston Marriott. Great speakers, food and fellowship. A special 
Easter Season registration rate will be available April 16-30. Visit                       
JourneyOfHopeConference.Com for details, to register.   
 

The Lay Carmelite community of Greenville invites you to attend one of 
their upcoming meetings to consider whether God is calling you to a deeper 
prayer life and relationship with Him through Carmelite spirituality. Meet-
ings each first Saturday at St Elizabeth Ann Seton, Simpsonville, beginning 
with 9 am Mass. For more information, please contact Jan 864-287-5495. 
 

Our Diocese has established a CourageRC chapter, a Roman Catholic    
outreach for those who have same sex attraction (SSA) who are trying to 
abide by the Church’s teaching. If interested, contact Rev. John Zimmerman 
at askfatherjohn@aol.com, Kathy Schmugge at 803.546.6010 or kschmugge 
@catholic-doc.org, or call the confidential line at 803.386.7653. 










